
RESOLUTION NO. 2020-141 

A RESOLUTION TO AUTHORIZE FILLING A VACANT POSITION IN THE 

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS 

 

WHEREAS, the City Council implemented a hiring freeze at the council meeting on June 8, 

2020; and 

WHEREAS, the Department of Public Works was approved to fill three positions vacated by 

Council at their meeting on June 22, 2020; and 

WHEREAS, one of the new Laborer employees did not complete the probationary period, and 

the Mechanic has asked to transfer into the Laborer position per SEIU contract language; 

and 

WHEREAS, the Mechanic position to be filled is charged mostly to the Motor Vehicle Pool 

fund, not the General Fund; and 

WHEREAS, the Department is requesting permission to fill the Mechanic position as it is a 

crucial part of the operation. 

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED That the City Council approve the hiring of the one 

employee to fill the Mechanic position for the Department of Public Works. 


